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December 18, 2020


Mark D. Marini, Secretary 
Department of Public Utilities
One South Station, 5th floor 
Boston, MA 02110 

Re: D.P.U. 19-07 

Dear Secretary Marini:
I am a long-term resident of Jamaica Plain., and live close to Franklin Park.  I am responding to your request to hear from residents of Boston concerning our experiences with private electricity suppliers. Your goals, as I understand it, are to strengthen transparency requirements for customers or potential customers of competitive energy suppliers (among others) at the point of sale. This is a much needed requirement in my experience. I have heard numerous stories of neighbors and others who have been approached by private companies trying to sell them ‘cheaper’ and/or ‘more green’ electricity. In my case and in that of others, the claims for what is being purchased turned out to be false. This should not be possible for such sales people operating in Boston to get away with.

My experience began one day a few years ago when a young guy rang our doorbell and asked me if I wanted to switch to an electricity supply company that would provide more climate friendly sources of energy. I was very interested.  He emphasized that Just Energy (the company) would provide "greener" energy than Eversource, our major electricity supplier in Boston.  He also said that we would pay a bit more on a monthly basis --but it would be worth it.  We signed up and for years paid more than the regular Eversource monthly amount, but I felt good that we were reducing greenhouse gas in the atmosphere.

Eventually, I got better informed and looked into what the energy sources of our electricity were. Guess what? Mainly nuclear energy and half of the rest of the energy was from natural gas. That IS a greenhouse gas source, a very big one. So, on top of paying extra over the years, we also kept right on contributing to greenhouse gases and encouraged nuclear power, which I detest! 

I was perhaps foolish not to look further into the company before buying but I recall spending a long time on the porch discussing the topic. They were very convincing obviously. At that point I was beginning to be frantic about what to do about climate change and simply did not know enough about the complex business of energy and electricity supply to ask intelligent questions.
We did not leave the company for some years and so did not have to pay a fee for leaving, as the contract was I believe a two-year contract. Still, I feel deceived and know that many others like me are likely to make the same mistake.

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am in favor of any proposed changes to the Contract Summary Form to disclose the default service price and its renewable energy content.  To ensure the form has the desired protective effect, I would support that its receipt and acknowledgement by the customer be carefully documented.  I would hope that a copy of the improved Contract Summary Forms would be distributed to all current competitive supply electricity customers.  One way to avoid people being locked into contracts too quickly is to provide a grace period so that all competitive supply customers who felt misinformed or under-informed would be allowed to break their contract without being subject to cancellation fees.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,


Theresa Mason
63 Peter Parley Road
Jamaica Plain, MA 02130
617 522 5189













